
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
I recently retired as a long-time Paralegal with Sirote, Permutt, P.C. Law Firm in Birmingham, 
AL… after a fulfilling and illustrious career at the firm for over 37 years. 
 
I’ve been fortunate to have known Charles Allen as a long-time and very trusted friend of 
almost 40 years.   I reached out to Charles in requesting that he assist me with my entire 
retirement-planning process, as well as my post retirement ‘nest egg’ management.    Charles 
and his entire SafeBridge ‘team’ have proven to deliver an exemplary job in exceeding my 
expectations in terms of asset protection, tax-efficient accumulation of assets – as well as 
assuring my needed level of tax-efficient retirement income going forward. 
 
Most of all, I know Charles to be an exceptionally loyal friend and dedicated pro – who 
demonstrated the highest degree of integrity with all of his business dealings with me, as well 
as all other who I know. 
 
I would strongly recommend Charles and his entire SafeBridge ‘team’ to everyone I know who is 
serious about protecting and growing their retirement ‘nest egg’…. and generating their 
necessary level of income for life thereafter - during the special retirement years. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Kathryn Fulbright 
Retired Paralegal 
Sirote, Permutt. P.C. 
Birmingham, AL 


